the chalice

Published by the
Unitarian Church of Sharon
A Welcoming Congregation
of the Unitarian
Universalist Association
4 North Main Street

4 North Main Street Sharon, MA 02067 781/784-3652 www.uusharon.org

President

Tim Theiler President@uusharon.org

Minister

Rev. Jim Robinson
Office Hours
Tu W Thu Fri
9:00am – 1:00pm
and by appointment
(Day off is Monday)
781/784-3652 x2
RevRobinson@uusharon.org

Director of Religious Ed.

Louise Marcoux
Office Hours
Tu W Th
8:30am - 3:00pm
Sunday 8:30am-1:00pm
and by appointment
781/784-3652 x3
DRE@uusharon.org

Office Manager

Janet Mayo
Office Hours
Tu Th F
8:30am -3:00pm
781/784-3652 x1
Admin@uusharon.org

Newsletter Editor

Janet Mayo Newsletter@uusharon.org

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE THURSDAY MAY 18TH

THURSDAY, MAY 18TH 10AM

Submit articles to **newsletter@uusharon.org**

MAY WORSHIP SERVICES

10am Family Service 10:30am Adult Service (while children are in their religious education classes)

May 7: White Supremacy in its Modern Form

Five hundred Unitarian Universalist Congregations are focusing this Sunday on how racism exists and oppresses today in modern America and in our own denomination. We will explore the concept of white supremacy. The deeper we can understand the dynamics of racism, the more effective can be our response in dismantling it.

May 14: **Transition and Change (Part 1)**

This service will focus on how the last seven years have gone at the Unitarian Church of Sharon and on why UCS will continue to be a vibrant and healthy congregation as one minister leaves and another arrives.

May 21: **Transition and Change (Part 2)**

This will be Jim Robinson's final sermon. He will share how religion in America, and specifically Unitarian Universalist, has changed during the past four decades. He will also share his personal conclusions, after 40 years in the ministry, about the place of spiritual community in human life.

May 28: Celebrating and Saying Good Bye

This service is organized and led by the worship committee and the Board of Trustees. It is a celebration of Jim Robinson's ministry at the Unitarian Church of Sharon and an affirmation that while the relationship between this minister and this congregation is ended, it is not forgotten and is deeply appreciated.

ANNUAL MEETING REMINDER Friday, June 9th, 7:30pm

Please note the Newsletter Deadline Date for the **SUMMER CHALICE** (June, July and August) will be Thursday, May 18th at 10am.

From the Minister

Thank You!



After serving for seven years as your Minister, I simply want to say "Thank You". If I tried to thank people specifically, I would need to write a book. And that would not fit in the monthly newsletter! So the best I can do is offer a "thank you" to everyone. You are what makes the Unitarian Church of Sharon so special and you will continue to be what makes the Unitarian Church of Sharon so special. It has been a privilege to serve as your minister. Thank you!

Jim Robinson

Church Office Announcement

For the past 12 years Janet Mayo has been at the center of our church organization. She has been kind, warm, and responsible as she has helped organize our calendar, finances, publications, building use, and much more. She has been an essential help to each minister, staff member, and church member during her tenure. She has been a pleasure to work with. Janet has decided to spread her wings and take a new job which offers her more personal and financial growth potential. We will all miss her! We all wish her the very best. She will be honored for her 12 years of service at the Sunday morning service on May 21st. Her notice of leaving is printed below.

- Jim Robinson

Dear Tim and Susan,

It is with mixed emotions that I inform you that I have decided to accept a new job offer. I appreciate the opportunities I have received here at the church over the last 12 and a half years and I have met wonderful people in the process. I am at a stage in my life now that I am looking for a position with greater job growth opportunities and I am fortunate to have found such a position. I am proposing that my last day here will be Friday, May 26th. Thank you.

From the Office Manager

I feel very fortunate to have had the opportunity to work at such a loving, open-minded, and forward thinking church. While I have not personally met all of the congregants, I feel like I know you all and I will miss you. I will still be around town and look forward to crossing paths again. Thank you for a wonderful 12 years.

Fondly,

Janet

Pastoral Care Coverage in June and July



Jim Robinson is retiring as of June 1st, and the Interim Minister will not arrive until August 1st. During June and July, the Caring Committee will be handling the pastoral care dimension in our community. If you have a need or know of someone with a pastoral care need, contact the chair of the Caring Committee, Ivy Krull, at caring@uusharon.org. She has a list of volunteers to provide care, rides, visits, etc. Two social workers in the church have offered their time, if necessary to help with pastoral care. Ivy would contact them if their

help is needed. There are UU ministers who have said they could help if necessary. Of course, the number one way that care happens in our community is members and friends helping one another. Thank you!

Religious Education News

Junior Youth Card Studio: Saying Goodbye to Jim Robinson

Junior Youth are invited to meet in Program A during coffee hour in May to make "goodbye" cards for Jim Robinson. (This needs to happen outside of their regular RE time, as they continue with the Our Whole Lives curriculum.) Youth can start a project one week and then store their work-in-progress in the studio to work on it during the following week. The studio will be open May 7, May 14, and May 21. The cards will be presented to Jim Robinson during the family worship service (10 am) on May 28.

Making RE Accessible to All Children: Understanding Autism Spectrum Disorders (ASD)

All youth and adults are invited to take part in this exciting webinar offered by the New England Region of the UUA. Melissa Plowman, MA, LMHC will help participants gain an introductory understanding of ASD and increase their awareness of evidence-based interventions and strategies for the RE classroom. Melissa will be available at the end of the presentation to answer questions and help us apply our learning to our practices here at church.

This webinar is for RE volunteers, parents, youth, and adults. There is no fee. Please register at dre@uusharon.org.

Saturday, May 13, 10 am to 11:30 am, in the church library. The webinar will be projected for easy viewing.

RE Registration – Now??

Amazingly enough, May is Registration Month in the Religious Education Program. We ask that parents register all children ages 1 month through 18 years for September 2017 programs. Hearing from you now helps us plan class groupings, staffing levels, and room assignments for the church year. It also helps us be prepared to accommodate children's needs, promote safety, and know whose photos may be posted on our website (never with names, of course!).

Starting May 7, online registration is possible 24/7 at http://www.uusharon.org/religious_education/ registration/#form. Paper forms can be picked up from the literature rack outside the RE office (near the Preschool classroom) and dropped off (with a check) in the "registration forms" tray in the information station in the RE office (in the bookcase closest to the window).

Fees: \$40 for one child; \$60 for two or more children. All registrations received before July 1, 2017 qualify for a \$10 discount. Fees are waived for youth who volunteer in the Sunday morning RE program. Please do not let the fee get in the way of registering: scholarships are available. Please see Rev. Jim Robinson or Louise Marcoux for details.

 \sim

The Right Stuff

Wondering if you have what it takes to be an RE Teacher? There is no one "type" of person who is best at educating religiously because there are many ways to teach RE. We don't have one type of child at church, after all. Our RE program is effective because of the variety of personalities, skills, and interests among our RE volunteers. We are able to offer our children different ways of exploring and understanding Unitarian Universalism.

If <u>one</u> or more of the following qualities describes you, please explore the possibility of teaching: curiosity, a sense of humor, the willingness to try to see things from someone else's point of view, interest in social justice, creativity, wanting to find out more about what UUism is based on, the wish to support your community, enjoyment of arts and crafts, interest in how children think, attention to detail, love of the big questions (e.g. "why are we here?"), flexibility, playfulness, skills in creative problem-solving, love of theatre arts, enjoyment of working with groups.

Remember, if you circled one of these qualities, you have what it takes. If you circled more than three, what have you been waiting for? Experience is not required. Training and support are provided.

You can find out more about the nuts and bolts of teaching by talking with Kate Parker-O'Toole, Lilly Zhou, or Louise Marcoux during coffee hour. Or just sign up on the poster in the vestry and you will soon hear back from Louise.



May in Religious Education

For the month of May the theme in our religious education classes will be saying goodbye. All classes from **Preschool through Grade 6** will explore ideas related to change in our community and prepare to say goodbye to Reverend Jim. There will be card-making and art projects, as well as age appropriate stories for each class. The activities aim to assist in exploring the feelings associated with change, and help the children learn what is important when saying goodbye.

The **Grade 7-8** OWL students will continue with their OWL curriculum discussing the topics of pornography, contraception and sexual decision making. They will also have their own card-making studio as part of their preparation for saying goodbye.

May Programs

Children's Choir – Meets every Tuesday at 5:30pm in the vestry. New voices always welcomed. Pizza is included!

Adult Choir – Meets Wednesday evenings at 7:30pm and Sunday mornings before service. New voices always welcome.

Meditation Group – Meets every Tuesday at 7:30pm and is always open for new participants.

Book Group – Meets Wednesday, May 3, 7:30pm in the church library. We will discuss Isabel Allende's novel "Island Beneath the Sea".

Potluck Supper – Friday, May 5, 6pm in the vestry. Bring a dish and enjoy the company! The supper will be followed by the monthly "Conversations at the Meetinghouse" presentation.



Conversations at the Meetinghouse

Friday, May 5, 7pm

The Invisible Crisis: The Female Face of Forced Migration

The Invisible Crisis: The Female Face of Forced Migration is a short documentary produced by Centro Presente with Intercultural Productions that explores the causes of the migration of millions of women and their children from the nations of the Northern Triangle (Guatemala, El Salvador and Honduras) to the United States. Through the first-hand testimonies of Centro Presente members, and women and immigrant rights advocates, we hear about the tremendous levels of lethal violence confronted by women in Central America and how flight to the United States remains their only option, not for a better life, but for any life at all. However upon crossing the border after a perilous journey through Mexico into the U.S. these women find themselves once again the victims of a state-sponsored violence which continues their trauma.

Women's Support Group – Meets on Thursdays, May 11 and May 25, at 7:30pm in the minister's study. New women are always welcome to join.

Men's Support Group - Meets on Thursdays, May 11 and May 25, at 8pm in the church library. New men are always welcome to join.



Movie Night – Meets Friday, May 12, 7pm. We will view and discuss "Captain Fantastic" about a family that lives off the grid, in the wilderness, but then events force them back into mainstream society. The popcorn is free!

(Continued on page 5)



May Programs, continued

Not Just Another Coffee House

Saturday, May 20, 7pm



Celtic Harpist Kathleen Guilday will be joined by fiddlers Laurel and Sarah Martin for an outstanding evening of Irish heritage music.

And during intermission enjoy our home made desserts and fair trade beverages.

Covenant Sharing Groups – There are two Covenant Groups meetings. They each meet twice a month on Sunday evenings. Covenant groups are small groups (between 8 and 12 members) who discuss core spiritual and ethical themes, using specific guidelines for sharing which ensure that the experience is safe for everyone involved. If interested in joining one of the groups, contact Jim Robinson at revrobinson@uusharon.org.

Let's Laugh Today – Saturday, May 13, 11am to 12noon. Enjoy this unique exercise of simulated laughter combined with gentle breathing that brings more oxygen to the body's cells. Any age and any level of physical ability can participate in this uplifting experience! Led by Certified Laughter Yoga Teachers, Linda and Bill Hamaker. Please bring your water bottle and at least one canned good for the Sharon/Stoughton Food Pantry. New laughers are always welcomed! See www.letslaughtoday.com for more information.

Writer's Group – Meets on Sunday, May 14, at 12noon to 1pm, in the church library. Come share a poem or prose piece you have written with a supportive and interesting group. Or just come along to enjoy to writings and the conversations.



Art in the Heart - Meets Friday, May 26, at 7pm, in the vestry. Join us for an evening of play, fun, creativity, and community. We will provide for you a variety of artistic media under the guidance of our Art in the Heart team of Kate Parker-O'Toole, Mare Parker-O'Toole, Dia Cheney, Jean Fox, and Appleseed Robinson. This is art without right or wrong, good or bad, better worse—rather it is art for everyone to enjoy. Let your inner child play!

Annual UCS Yard Sale Saturday May 20, 9am to 1pm



Time to clean out those closets, attics, garage bays with items that will become treasures for shoppers at our annual Yard Sale. Drop off donations at church Wednesday May 17 to Friday May 19. Sign up to help with pricing and running the Yard Sale. All volunteers welcome. NO CLOTHING OR ELECTRONIC ITEMS. Contact Rory McGregor if you have questions.



Thank you!

A big shout-out to Don Fail (aka Star Painting) for repairing the dings and painting our entry and downstairs hallway, making them look as good as new.

Philip Conover Update

Philip writes to us from Denver;

Spring is in bloom here, the strong and nearly constant sunshine has brought the world of flowers to life. I have even managed to hold on to a bit of my tan from last winter!

Work on my house continues on. Just now I am challenged with engineering and building the heating system. The new furnace will put out 40,000 BTUs and have a twostage motor. The ducts will move 1200 cfm. Geezum, I am learning so much about all of this stuff. By the time I get done with this house I will be able to build a house from scratch. The moral of the story: be careful what you wish for - this is exactly what I wanted, and now I'm being put through the ringer bringing it to fruition. It's all very exciting... and a little anxiety-producing too. Vision, dreams, and hard work - the keys to a long and prosperous life, right?

It's been interesting learning how the weather conditions out here effect building structures and how construction practices vary. My house, for instance, is almost 100 years old and there is not a speck of rot, even on the siding boards that are below grade and in the dirt! Another difference I think I am seeing is that there is not as much emphasis on quality workmanship. I'm not sure why, maybe it's because wages are lower here, or because the population is more transient, or maybe because the old world influence is not as prevalent here. Who knows....

Ta ta. Phílíp

News From...

Our Partner Church in Portsmouth!

Submitted by Anna Nichamoff

On a recent Saturday, the John Pounds Church held a quiz night and dinner. They donated the proceeds to an organization supporting those who have been treated for breast cancer at the Queen Alexandra Hospital.

The city of Portsmouth, England, home of the John Pounds Church, is a very unique place in itself. Charles Dickens, Rudyard Kipling, and Sir Arthur Conan Doyle all lived there! Portsmouth is an island, yet it is still one of the more densely populated cities in Europe. It is a port, home of many famous ships such as the HMS Warrior, the Mary Rose and Horacio Nelson's flagship, HMS Victory, the world's oldest naval ship still in commission. The Spinnaker Tower, a tall observation tower shaped like a sculptural sail, reflects Portsmouth's naval history. The iconic shape was chosen by Portsmouth residents in a vote.

The Spinnaker Tower viewed from the water.

Ferry Beach Retreat(s)

There will be two Ferry Beach Retreats for summer 2017. The first retreat will be the weekend of **August 4,5 & 6** (Friday night to Sunday afternoon) - referred to as retreat "Part Uno". The second retreat will be the weekend of **August 25,26 & 27** (Friday night to Sunday afternoon) - referred to as retreat "Part Deux"

By having both dates available, we hope to reach more of you in the spirit of including new friends & families to this long tradition of summer retreats, as well as making the retreat available to those seasoned attendees through rain & shine (and even a hurricane one year which dampened feet but not spirits!). Scholarship money is available as well for those in need of financial assistance.

Please mark your calendar for the date(s) that fit your schedule, and reserve your lodging (camp site/ RV site/ lodging) by contacting Ferry Beach directly: phone: 207.282.4489 (use ext. 1 for registration)

email: registration@ferrybeach.org
web: www.ferrybeach.org for general info or
www.ferrybeach.org/conferences.html and find the "Book Now" section (register as if you're attending a conference even though our re-

There will be more detailed information sent out via the newsletter and in the upcoming order of services. You don't need to finalize your meal plan, if any, with registration but please plan to book your lodging soon if you will be attending Part Uno, Part Deux, or both.

Please email or call Glenn Rivard if have any questions.

treat does not appear in the list)



Garden Delights

In April the Meetinghouse Grounds delighted everyone with its burst of daffodil yellow. Not only can the gardens give us a passing pleasure, they can also be a source of meditative joy. When I was up at the church last Monday and Tuesday and again today Thursday, I was sung to by a chorus of birds, watched a robin, a mouth full of straw, hopping after its mate, chanced to glimpse a hawk from the corner of my eye and watched as it landed on the steeple weather vein. It cased the joint for 20 minutes, meanwhile all small birds took cover, and I went on planting three Native roses, adding diversity to the landscape and gracing us with fragrant summer flowers and red rose hips in autumn.

Come join us in the garden and find your own little meditative spot to maintain or task to complete. You may even see a resident rabbit or two. Our next spring clean up is May 6, come anytime between 9am and Noon. Contact Ellen Schoenfeld-Beeks.



EXHIBITORS: Bikes Not Bombs, Box Building, Boy Scouts (Electronic Recycling), Food Pantry Collection, Kid Craft Table, Kids Quest, Plastic Bag Rope, Sunny Rock 4H Club, Crescent Ridge, Bike Safety, Cub Scouts (Alternative energy), Homeworks (Mass Save Energy Audits), Kid's STEM Activity, Mass Energy, MassRides, Moose Hill Wildlife Sanctuary, Neponset River Watershed Association, NextChar, NoSharonGasPipeline, Oh Deer, Resonant Energy, Sharon DPW, Sharon Friends of Conservation, Sharon Garden Club, Sharon Health Dept., Sharon Historical Society, Sharon Public Library, Sharon Water Conservation, SMART Trash Program, Toxics Action Center, UMass Boston School for the Garden Ornaments, Creations by Maris, Dorothy Hay, Norwex, Once A Sweater, Organic Gardener, Organic Seedlings, Paulmark Greeting Cards, Peace Bee & Rainbow Song Henna, The Witty Moon, Twisted Partner, Wildtree, Handmade Fabric Bags. LOCAL BUSINESSES: Bakery, Eldercare, Mobile Veterinarian, Pizza Restaurant Bar, Successful Learning, Zooming and Grooming. VEHICLES: Mass Energy Green Vehicle Program, Nissan Leaf. LOCAL SPONSORS: Coriander Bistro, Alice's Mandrin Taste, Pizzagando, Carriage House Pizzeria. MUSIC: Mighty Silverbacks, Senchant's Art of Teaching.

The festival takes place between the Sharon Public Library & Congregational Church (In case of inclement weather, the event will be held inside the Cong. Church Parish Hall).

Sponsored by the Sustainable Sharon Coalition, Special thanks to the Sharon Public Library, Congregational Church of Sharon, Unitarian Church of Sharon, Boy Scout Troop 95, and the Town of Sharon

UCS Solar Survey Results:

Our student partners at Stonehill College presented the results of the survey that they conducted with the congregation to the Board of Trustees and to the Building and Grounds committee in April. A summary of their findings is included as a supplement to the May issue of the Chalice as "UCS Solar energy.pdf." If you would like a copy of their complete report, please send an email to Jack Armstrong at jackarmstrong@comcast.net

Alex Steele of the Stonehill team also participated at the Do It Now table on April 23rd to inform congregants of four bills that have been introduced in the Massachusetts legislature that promote solar energy solutions. In addition to explanations of each bill, Alex provided draft letters to send our representatives to encourage their support of the proposed legislation.

SOCIAL JUSTICE UPDATES - MAY 2017

New co-chair for Social Justice Committee: Elizabeth Siftar: We are pleased to announce that Elizabeth Siftar has agreed to serve the SJC in the role of co-chair, along with me, Gare Reid, effective immediately. Elizabeth, while relatively new to the UCS community, has already jumped into the social justice fray on may fronts here in Sharon, and she brings important insights and connections from her many years of justice work in other locations.

Janet Schmidt will continue in her ongoing capacity as Clerk for the SJC, and together with Elizabeth and me, we look forward to serving the UCS community.

Do It Now Table: Keep an eye out for recurring opportunities for social justice in action at our regular Do It Now Table every Coffee Hour on Sunday mornings. We are offering simple, concrete, direct steps that can be done NOW to help promote social justice changes in our fast-paced world. If your passion for a cause might fit in, bring it to our attention and your project could get attention NOW!

Helping Immigrant Families: Throughout the month of April, we collected clothing, art supplies, and grocery cards in partnership with the Chelsea Collaborative, a human services organization working with immigrant families in Chelsea, MA (www.chelseacollab.org). We'll report on the results in next month's newsletter

Brown Envelope Update: Our March Brown Envelope (BE) funds were collected for CAIR-MA (Council on American-Islamic Relations) and April funds will go to the Neponset River Watershed Association (www.neponset.org). We chose MIRA, the Massachusetts Immigrant and Refugee Advocacy Coalition (www.miracoalition.org) as the recipient for May BE donations. In June, along with our Rainbow Sunday service and our church's participation in the Boston Pride Parade on June 10, we will once again support GLSEN (www.glsen.org), an organization that works to ensure that LGBTQ students are able to learn and grow in a school environment free from bullying and harassment.

Nicaragua Service Trip for Adults Postponed: We have decided to postpone this trip until Summer 2018 after our small group of interested people got smaller due to unanticipated conflicts with the chosen dates. There are 8-10 potential participants, and you, too can join us. We will begin planning in the Fall. Contact Janet Schmidt (jcscoch@gmail.com) for more information.

Sanctuary Events: Bringing Migrant and Refugee Justice Front and Center: Rev. Annie Gonzalez Milliken, one of the three UUs among the twenty protestors arrested April 24 at the Back Bay jail being used to house ICE detainees: "I feel like as an ally I need to have their back ... As a person of faith, I feel like to live faithfully in these times is to practice resisting the forces of violence — the forces that want to tear families apart and detain people." (from @AndrewPaulJoyce at https://mic.com/articles/175045/, edited)

Early May has three events where you can work your citizen-ally faith:

- Monday, May 1, Movimiento COSECHA is organizing A Day Without Immigrants, a strike, and after you get off work you could head to Brockton to take part in the COSECHA event there from 4 to 7 p.m. http://www.lahuelga.com/home/
- Thursday, May 4, from 7 to 9 p.m., UCS Vestry: **Sharon Interfaith Action and the SJC co-sponsor an evening with speakers from MCAN, BIC and UU Mass Action.** You are invited to participate in the formation of local, connected and concrete actions on immigration justice. https://www.facebook.com/events/423903674633632 (See flyer on page 9.)
- Friday, May 5, Conversations at the Meeting House is hosting Centro Presente showing a short film on women migrants, "The Invisible Crisis", discussion following. 6 7 pm potluck, 7pm program & Film. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iINd0WG3-cI

(Continued on page 9)



SOCIAL JUSTICE UPDATES - MAY 2017, Continued

(Continued from page 8)

Green Day Street Festival: Join the Sustainable Sharon Coalition (www.sustainablesharon.org) at their annual Green Day Street Festival, to be held on Saturday, May 6, 12 noon—4 PM in Sharon Center. (In the event of rain, festivities will be held in the Great Hall of the Congregational Church). (See flyer on page 6.)

Additional Upcoming Dates:

- -Sunday, April 30, 12 Noon 1:30 PM Social Justice Committee Meeting (May date TBD)
- -Sunday, May 7, 11:30 AM Lunchmaking for MainSpring House (Vestry)
- -Saturday, June 10, 12 Noon –Boston Pride Parade (save the date, more details to come)

Community Action Forum: Immigrant Rights

May 4

7:00-9:00pm

Do you want to support immigrants, but don't know what you can DO?

Join us for an evening of learning, strategizing, and taking action with Luke Abdow, Massachusetts Communities Action Network Isabel Lopez, Brockton Interfaith Community Laura Wagner, UU Mass Action Network

Location: the downstairs social hall of the Unitarian Church of Sharon

Sponsored by Sharon Interfaith Action

Co-sponsored by the UCS Social Justice Committee

For more information about Sharon Interfaith Action, contact Rabbi David Jaffe or Rabbi Randy Kafka

Pay heed to We the People's call!

After the church's services on Sunday, May 21, an act of street theater will unfold on the meeting-house steps as part of a campaign to trump the Supreme Court's rulings on campaign finance and citizenship for corporations.

Gather round when the town crier rings his bell, and hear about this path to overturn Citizens United and how you can aid the cause.

CRITICAL ISSUES REGARDING WOMEN'S REPRODUCTIVE HEALTH

featuring:

NIKKI GOLDSCHEIN, Public Affairs Coordinator, Planned Parenthood League of Massachusetts

SUNDAY, MAY 7, 2017 2:00-4:00 PM

Arthur I. Boyden VFW Post 329 South Main Street Sharon, MA 02067

Sponsored by the Sharon Democratic Town Committee and RISE Sharon

Open to Sharon residents as well as residents of area towns .



May 2017 Calendar

Consider	Manday	Tuesday	Moderne de la	Thursday	Fuidos	Cotundos
Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
	Women's Group I (Closed Grp) 7:30pm	Children's Choir 5:30pm Ministerial Search Commit- tee 6:30pm Meditation Group 7:30pm	3 Book Group 7:30pm Choir Re- hearsal 7:30pm	4 Immigration Forum 7pm	Pot Luck Supper 6pm Conversa- tions at the Meeting- house 7pm	6 Committee Chairs 9am Green Day Event 12pm
7 Family Worship Service 10am Religious Education Classes 10:30am Worship Service 10:30am Junior Youth Card-Making Studio 11:30am Senior Youth Group 5pm Covenant Sharing Group 7pm	8	9 Children's Choir 5:30pm Meditation Group 7:30pm	10 Board of Trustees 7:15pm Choir Rehearsal 7:30pm	Men's Support Group 8pm Second Wom- en's Group 7:30pm	12 Movie Night 7pm	Webinar on RE Accessibil- ity to Children with Autism 10am Let's Laugh Today 11am Circle Sup- pers 6pm
Family Worship Service 10am Religious Education Classes 10:30am Worship Service 10:30am Junior Youth Card-Making Studio 11:30am Membership Cmte 11:30am Writer's Group 12pm Senior Youth Group 5pm Covenant Sharing Group 7pm	15	16 Children's Choir 5:30pm Meditation Group 7:30pm	17 RE Committee Meeting 7pm Caring Committee 7pm Choir Rehearsal 7:30pm	18	19	Yard Sale 9am Coffee House 7pm
Family Worship Service 10am Religious Education Classes 10:30am Worship Service 10:30am Junior Youth Card-Making Studio 11:30am Senior Youth Group 5pm Covenant Sharing Group 7pm	22	23 Children's Choir 5:30pm Meditation Group 7:30pm	24 Choir Re- hearsal 7:30pm	25 Second Women's Group 7:30pm Men's Group 8pm	26 Newsletter Deadline 5pm Art in the Heart 7pm	27
28 Family Worship Service 10am Religious Education Classes 10:30am Worship Service 10:30am Junior Youth Card-Making Studio 11:30am Senior Youth Group 5pm Covenant Sharing Group 7pm	29	30 Children's Choir 5:30pm Meditation Group 7:30pm	31 Choir Re- hearsal 7:30pm	Please go to www.uusharon.org/calendars to reserve meeting space or to view the most up to date calendar.		